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August 28th, 2025
Professional Development Advisory Committee (PDAC)
Los Medanos College
Dear Dr. Gunder,
I am writing to express my interest in continuing to serve on PDAC for the upcoming term. I have served on PDAC for the last several years, and it has been a privilege to contribute to Los Medanos College’s culture of equity and continuous learning. 
As a former Nexus lead, PIP co-lead for the last six years, and faculty lead in the Center for Academic Support for the last ten years, leading professional development has been integral to my service at the college. I believe that professional development is key to faculty and staff growth and success, which leads to better learning experiences for students. 
I am deeply committed to supporting professional development initiatives that align with our college’s mission and the needs of our faculty and staff. I am open to sharing the role with my PIP co-lead, which I believe would be a productive and collaborative partnership and allow both of our voices to contribute to the committee’s work, while inviting new members and perspectives. 
The work of PDAC plays a vital role at the college, and I would love to continue to serve in this space. Thank you for considering my continued participation on the committee.
Best,
Jill 
